

William Behrle, Executive Principal Melissa Judge, Associate Principal Stephanie Luce, Associate Principal Tess McCarthy, Associate Principal David Pace, Associate Principal

August, 2024

Dear Students and Families of the Class of 2027,

I wish to welcome you back for the 2024-2025 school year and introduce myself as your new Associate Principal. I had the pleasure of working with many of you last year and am thrilled to continue in that capacity. I take this role seriously, and am committed to supporting your collective and individual academic success.

We have a robust community, and it is my sincere hope that you choose to get involved and "Run with the Pack" this year! Your teachers are knowledgeable and ready to help you learn and succeed. By now you may be aware of our many clubs & activities, each with their own mission and purpose. If you haven't joined one, consider it. Come watch the musical or see a concert. Join a sports team, or if playing isn't for you, make sure to attend a game on our brand new field.

Some of you may already have a good idea of what you might like to do after high school while others may not yet have any idea. Either way, it's ok! Sophomore year is a great time to explore your interests so later you can narrow down your individual Pathway through school.

Students and parents, please thoroughly review the communication from Mr. Behrle regarding guidelines for study halls, lunches, hall passes, and after school procedures. It is our expectation that students will adhere to these rules and guidelines.

To the class of 2027, as you move forward in your high school career I hope you take advantage of every opportunity presented to you at CCHS. Each day, you have the choice whether to capitalize on what is provided to you, or not. The good news is - you have built momentum. You know what to expect and are familiar with the building, staff, and your classmates. Use this to your benefit as you transition back to school from summer break. Make attendance a priority. If you aren't here, you aren't learning. Arrive on time, be present, engage in your schoolwork, and you will be successful this year. Looking forward to seeing you in September!

Please do not hesitate to reach out with any questions.

Sincerely,

Ms. Tess McCarthy mccarthyt@scolonie.org 518-459-1200 Ext. 1002

**SCCSD Mission:** To educate all students to their highest level of academic achievement, realize their full potential and prepare them to become responsible citizens in a global society.

**CCHS Goal:** Run with the Pack